
NOTICE 
 

COURT OF QUEEN’S BENCH 
 

RE: APPLICATIONS UNDER 
 THE INFANTS’ ESTATES ACT 
 
 
Counsel are advised that applications under The Infants’ Estates Act do not fall 
within the jurisdiction of the Family Division under s. 41 of The Court of Queen’s 
Bench Act.  The Court has determined that the guardianship of the person of an 
infant does not include the infant’s estate.  Accordingly, applications under The 
Infants’ Estates Act should be filed in the General Division and not in the Family 
Division of the Court from this point on. 
 
 
ISSUED BY: 
 
 
 
Original signed by   
Ed Haluschak, Registrar 
(Manitoba) 
 
DATE:  October 2006 


